

NOTTINGHAMSHIRE CTC

Committee Meeting held at the "Vat & Fiddle", Nottingham
On Monday 3rd October 2016 at 7.30pm

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies from Dave Griffiths, Iris & Eddie, Richard and Cathy

2. Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted – proposed Reg Tuckwood, seconded Jeff Burton.

3. Matters Arising

County Archives still to be contacted.

Stewart still looking into Savings accounts

4. Section Reports

Top Touring – 14/8 -8, 28/8 -9, 11/9 -12, 25/9 -10,

Inters – 7/8 -10, 14/8 -6, 21/8 -5, 28/8 -11, 4/9 -10, 11/9 -5, 18/9 -12, 25/9 -4, 2/10 -16,

Sportive rides – 7/8 -8, 21/8 -3, 4/9 -9, 18/9 -5, 2/10 -7,

Thursday rides – 4/8 -18, 11/8 -18, 18/8 -15, 25/8 -14, 1/9 -14, 8/9 -12, 15/9 -18, 22/9 -7, 29/9 -18,

"D" rides – 7/8 -10, 14/8 -6, 21/8 -11, 28/8 -9, 4/9 -8, 11/9 -9, 18/9 -10, 25/9 -8, 2/10 -10,

Saturday Rides – 6/8 -11, 20/8 –cancelled 3/9 -9, 17/9 -7, 1/10 -7,

5. Correspondence -all Emails

7/9/16 Gary Smerdon-White –Greater Nottm Cycle Development Group- Agenda & Notes

23/9/16 Hannah Wilson, Cycling UK "Big Bike Revival" inviting groups to put on friendly led rides in your local community between 15th-30th October. Suggest 5-10 miles distance. Info pack available on request.

23/9/16 Chesterfield Cycle Campaign – East Midlands Cycle Forum Meeting in Chesterfield on 15/10/16

23/9/16 via Pedals – Stapleford Traffic & Transport Group – Minutes of September Meeting and their next meeting is 6/1/17

30/9/16 via Pedals – North–South City Centre Cycle Route, Formal Consultation Document.

3/10/16 Mike Wilson– offer of a free Zing Spin bike. Unused, would have to collect from Orston. To be put out on our group email.

6. Finance

We currently have five Club Jerseys in stock.

7. Events

"An Autumn Day Out" Audax Saturday 15th October. Plans were discussed.

Xmas Lunch 11/12/16 Message from Dave that he apologise to committee members that didn't consult on this, as he had to arrange, before the meeting, to get into Cyclonda.

Belton Mince Pie Meet 18/12/16

Q 1 – a member has asked when are we going to stop having the Sid Standard Memorial Rides/Meet ?

Q 2- on the 2nd July next year we have agreed to have a 120 year Anniversary Meet with Leics CTC.

Leics secretary has asked if we have made any plans ! Do we still want to have a Bleasby Tea meet ?

The answer to both questions, from the members present, was that they would like to keep both events as well as next year's Anniversary Meet. A suggestion was made that we might use Stonehurst Farm, Mountsorrel.

8. Publicity

Ref Facebook ask Julie Roberts to stand our forthcoming AGM.

9. A.O.B.

The Pre-AGM Meeting will be on Monday 24th October 7.30pm Vat & Fiddle

Meeting closed at 8.10 pm

Meeting was attended by Terry Scott, Reg Tuckwood, Jeff Burton, Dave Bostock, Andy Baily, Stewart Foster, Pete Richards, Andy Bowley and Keith Alderman.

SecretaryChairman

AGENDA FOR THE NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING

On Monday 28th November at the “Vat & Fiddle” Queensbridge Rd, Nottm @ 7.30pm

1. Apologies for Absence -
2. Minutes of last meeting
3. Matters Arising
4. Section Reports
5. Correspondence
6. Finance
7. Events
8. Publicity
9. A.O.B.